
 

November 28, 2023 

 

Navistar, Inc. (Email Only) 

Ferdinand Alido 

2701 Navistar Dr. 

Lisle, IL 60532 

 

 Subject:   Review of PFAS and 1,4-Dioxane  Sampling Work Plan  

  Former Navistar/ RMG Foundry Site, 1401 Perkins Ave., Waukesha, WI  

  DNR BRRTS # 02-68-098404 , FID # 268005430  

  

Dear Mr. Alido: 

 

On October 24, 2023, the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received the PFAS and 

1,4-Dioxane Sampling Work Plan (Report) that was prepared by KPRG and Associates, Inc. (KPRG) for 

the above property (Site). The Report was submitted to initiate groundwater investigation for PFAS and 

1,4-Dioxane.  

 

The Report specifies PFAS and 1,4-dioxane groundwater samples will be collected from wells MW-33, 

MW-30, MW-15, MW-36, MW-52, MW-35, and MW-36. DNR generally concurs with the above report 

provided the following comments are incorporated into the work plan: 

 

1. PFAS and 1,4 dioxane sampling is warranted in a subset of the piezometers on and off-site. 

Piezometers MW-24D, MW-56D, MW-9D and MW-36 D should be sampled as part of the work 

plan.  

2. Additional sampling rounds may be needed based on the results of the 2 proposed sampling rounds. 

 

Site investigation is an iterative process.  The results of the additional investigation should be evaluated 

to determine if additional investigation is needed to fully define the degree and extent of contamination.  

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact me at the letterhead address, by calling 

(414) 207-2133, or by e-mail at mark.drews@wisconsin.gov. 

  

Sincerely, 

 
Mark Drews 

Bureau for Remediation & Redevelopment  

 

c: KPRG – Richard Gnat (email only) RichardG@KPRGInc.com 

 
 

Tony Evers, Governor 
Adam N. Payne, Secretary 

 Telephone 608-266-2621 
Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 

TTY Access via relay - 711 
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